LTC11-P18

9 June 2011


School of the Arts response to additional queries on PPR 
(Raised by Ruth Kinna at meeting with Gillian Whiteley, L & T Coordinator, 16th November 2010)
Numbered items below are taken from PPR final recommendations
ii) Concerns that there were discrepancies/differences on word counts in written assessment across the range of MA final modules

School response: This is currently being addressed by a PGT working group as part of a review, revision and alignment of aspects of the suite of MA programmes. In particular, its is planned that the MA final modules for MA Art & Design, MA 2d and 3d Visualisation, MA Art and the Public Sphere and MA Studio Ceramics will share ONE common Final Project module. This will eliminate the discrepancies identified for these practice-orientated programmes. For pedagogical reasons, the MA Arts Research by Practice will not share this module as a more substantial written component is considered to be justified in that particular case.
v) and vi) Concerns that there is insufficient indication, evidence or documentation in the Staff/Student Committee minutes of issues that have been dealt with through informal channels. 

School response: Whilst maintaining strong informal channels, we will ensure that staff are reminded that we need to provide evidence through formal means. We are highlighting this with students/staff both informally and formally with a view to ensuring all issues are passed through to Staff/Student committee for recording. For example, in order to increase student engagement and enhance student perspectives, the Fine Art Programme Coordinator (DH) has set up additional ad hoc meetings with programme reps but, besides issues raised, those that are dealt with will be fed through to the Staff/Student Committee for the record. Additionally, our current School-wide audit of tutorial practices is also addressing lines of communication on pastoral/academic matters.

viii) Concerns the production of suggested ‘visual maps’. The chief concern is that students need to be made aware of the progression paths from start to finish of the degree programme. Rather than a ‘visual map’, a set of written paragraphs has been suggested. 

School response: the integration of theory and practice in undergraduate programmes is central to the School and that it's important, therefore, that students understand how this integration works in terms of skills development, year on year over the period of the programme.  The School is committed to providing a clear map of progression and will report back at the APR. 
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